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KENDALL COUNTY  

Historic Preservation Commission 

HISTORIC PRESERVATION ORGANIZATION MEETING 

12480 Galena Road – LaSalle Manor 

Plano, IL  60545 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chairwoman Kristine Heiman called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m.   

 

ROLL CALL 

Present: Kristine Heiman (Chairwoman) and Jeff Wehrli (Vice-Chairman) 

Absent: Elizabeth Flowers, Sarah Herbik, and Melissa Maye 

Also present: Matt Asselmeier, Senior Planner, Ruth Ann Sikes, Part-Time Office Assistant (Zoning) 

In the Audience: Jennifer Downing, Jeanne Valentine, Amy Cesich, Sean Foley, Bob Klock, Martha 

Stephenson, James Morris, Howard Manthei, Bob Hausler, Natalie Zine, John Brenneman, Kelly Schomer, 

Thomas Milschewsk, Jill Morgan, and Bob Dressel 

 

WELCOMING REMARKS 

Chairwoman Heiman thanked everybody for coming.  

 

PRESENTATION ON LASALLE MANOR 

Bob Dressel gave the history of LaSalle Manor and their future plans. He offered to give the group a tour of the 

facility after the meeting. 

 

PRESENTATION BY McHENRY COUNTY 

Sean Foley, AICP, provided a handout on McHenry County’s activities. He explained each item. He also talked 

about getting people to designate their homes as Historic Landmarks and putting plaques on buildings 

designating them as Historic Landmarks. Scenic Road Designation is honorary. 

 

ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION 

Chairwoman Heiman stated it was interesting to see the different areas of Historic Preservation. 

 

John Morris, Village of Lisbon, stated they lost money on their sewer plant project.  They are trying to get some 

help. 

 

Jill Morgan, Aurora, stated they were looking at a program allowing homeowners to borrow money and make 

monthly payments on a low interest loans for historic preservation.  

 

Jennifer Downing, Oswego, talked about preserving the stone house of Oswego and they are adding that into 

the Historic Activity List for May. They are trying to get the public involved. 

 

Bob Hausler, Plano, stated they do not have a Historic Preservation Commission but they do have a Plano 

Historic Society that is relatively new. Their biggest problem is finding a place to display the historic items they 

possess.  

 

Jennifer Downing, Farnsworth House, said they are always trying to draw people to the house. She thinks it is 

important to engage the younger generation. She talked about the events they had at the house. She announced 

their hours, but they would work with groups on giving a tour of the house. 
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Amy Cesich suggested having a landmark list. She remarked that people who live in the county don’t know 

about all the incredible landmarks. She suggested having a featured landmark each month in the paper. 

 

Howard Manthei, Yorkville, talked about the Farnsworth House. He said it is amazing how many people come 

to the house every year and many of them from overseas. He told the story about a couple from France that 

came to the house before they returned home. He talked about the Chapel on the Green in Yorkville. They are 

having their wedding expo on Sunday in hopes of people wanting to get married in the chapel.  

 

Jeanne Valentine, Plano Public Library, told a story about a couple from Spain that lived on the same street as 

her mother did when she lived in Spain.  She handed out flyers about the walking tour of homes and other 

historic sites in Plano. They did include the Farnsworth House because they didn’t want to leave them out of the 

brochure  

 

Thomas Milschewski discussed involvement of his generation in historic preservation. He is working on a book 

and it is very over whelming. He is active with the Yorkville Then and Now Facebook page. 

 

Vice Chairman Wehrli talked about the historic preservation awards. The notice has been in the paper twice. 

There are different categories for people in the County. He also talked about the Commission looking at old 

records.  

 

Chairwoman Heiman, said they wanted to keep doing events and asked if anyone had any ideas. If anybody 

needed help the Commission is willing to help.  

 

Vice Chairman Wehrli said we should put together a map with all the historical buildings in Kendall County. 

 

DISCUSSION OF FUTURE MEETINGS 

None 

 

OTHER BUSINESS  

None   

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

None 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Chairwoman Heiman adjourned the meeting at 8:50 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Ruth Ann Sikes, Part Time Office Assistant (Zoning) 

Encs. 

 










































